
Money in the Bank 2011: Cena
vs. Punk I
Given  how  awesome  the  main  event  was  last  night,  the
comparison immediately came up to this masterpiece.  Let’s
take a look back at it shall we?  The rest of the show is
awesome too.

Money in the Bank 2011
Date: July 17, 2011
Location: Allstate Arena, Rosemont, Illinois
Commentators: Michael Cole, Booker T, Jerry Lawler

It’s Money in the Bank and I’m rather clueless as to who is
going to win three of the four main matches.  The MITB matches
themselves are total tossups and the Punk vs. Cena match could
go a bunch of ways.  It’ll definitely be interesting and will
set the stage for at least the next few months worth of shows,
if nothing else due to the MITB cases, assuming one isn’t
cashed in tonight.  Let’s get to it.

 

Opening video is of course mainly about Punk vs. Cena, which
to be fair is by far and away the biggest match on the card.

Sin Cara vs. Justin Gabriel vs. Heath Slater vs. Sheamus vs.
Cody Rhodes vs. Wade Barrett vs. Kane vs. Daniel Bryan

 

This  is  going  to  be  a  big  insane  match  so  it’s  almost
impossible to call what’s going on in these things.  I’m
really not sure who to predict in this.  I went with Cody as a
more or less random choice mainly out of a lack of anyone
else.  Big mess to start as these really should only have six
people in them.  Kane, Barrett and Sheamus clear the ring out
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and it’s a three way staredown.

The Europeans….wait Kane is from Spain.  Ok the two guys not
named  Kane  go  down  and  it’s  ladder  time  already.   Bryan
dropkicks Kane down as Slater and Gabriel team up a bit. 
Cara, who is in white/gray here, gets taken down but the
former tag partners fight already.  Slater goes for the ladder
and is loudly booed.  Gabriel goes up but the ladder is way
off center.  Bryan dropkicks him off but Cody goes up.

Kane sends Sheamus and Cody to the floor but Barrett stops the
Big Bald.  Kane throws a ladder at Sheamus to take him down. 
Slater vs. Kane and guess who wins that one.  Cara pops up out
of nowhere to drill Kane and break up the clothesline.  Bryan
hits a big dive and Gabriel does the same.  Sorry for all the
play by play stuff but it’s all you can do in these things for
the most part.

Cara is like screw you guys I’m the flier here and takes out
Sheamus with a huge one.  He follows that up by kicking Bryan
in the head and hitting the top rope C4 to take Bryan down. 
Sin tries to go for the briefcase but can’t pick a ladder up
and into the ring.  Barrett kicks his head off so it doesn’t
matter.  They do the whole set up a ladder as a bridge from
the ring to the table thing as is customary.

Cara avoids going through it though and Barrett clotheslines
the post.  For some reason the masked guy goes in again
without a ladder and gets his head kicked off by Sheamus.  Not
a good night for the Mexican dude.  Cara gets powerbombed
through the ladder to more or less kill him.  BIG pop for
Sheamus for that one.  Sheamus is controlling almost everyone
here as Cara is taken out on a stretcher.

Kane and Sheamus are in the ring and fighting over a ladder. 
Scratch that as all three go to the floor.  Bryan, Kane and
Cody are all in the ring with ladders now.  The small guys
work  together  to  take  Kane  down  and  there  goes  that



partnership.  Cara is gone now, as in out of the entire arena
via a stretcher.  Kane has the big ladder set up in the ring
and everyone comes in.  Cody makes an attempt but all the
small guys make a save.

The former Nexus triple teams Bryan and then the tag team
tells  Barrett  to  go  ahead.   Barrett  proves  why  British
wrestlers are stupid as he goes up and is pulled down just a
few seconds later.  Both of them go up but Rhodes shoves the
ladder down.  Cross Rhodes takes someone down and it’s time
for Barrett and Rhodes to fight over the ladder.  Cross Rhodes
takes Barrett out but Sheamus makes the last second save.

There’s an Irish Curse and pasty goes up, only for Bryan to
make the save.  Bryan rams him into the ladder a few times and
goes up at the same time.  Sheamus and Kane combine for a
Doomsday Device to END Bryan.  Kane and Sheamus are alone in
the ring now.  Well other than a ladder but that doesn’t count
I don’t think.  The big ladder is in the ring and a regular
one is set up as a bridge against the middle buckle.

Kane escapes though and chokeslams various small people.  Big
Bald  goes  up  but  Bryan  makes  ANOTHER  save  despite  being
legally deceased I believe.  Bryan goes up and almost gets the
LeBell Lock on the ladder.  That would be awesome.  Bryan
manages to knock Kane to the floor but Slater stops him. 
Bryan saves AGAIN as he’s been insane so far tonight.

Slater goes up one more time but Barrett saves.  Time for
Barrett vs. Sheamus which doesn’t sound all that appealing. 
Thankfully they team up and stop Slater, using a ladder like a
fork to stop Slater and shove him off the top.  That was
cool.  Sheamus goes nuts and takes out a lot of people so he
can climb.  Naturally he’s not that smart so he sets up
another ladder on the top rope.

Sheamus is just beating people up at the moment and not really
trying to go after it.  Even Booker is saying GO FOR IT.  Ok



now he’s going up but Kane pops up from nowhere to stop him. 
Sheamus has a bridge ladder beneath him.  He goes onto it but
doesn’t break it.  FREAKING OW MAN!  Wasteland hits Kane and
Gabriel climbs a ladder and hits 450 in the tightest space
possible.  That was AWESOME.

Bryan and Cody go at it on the ladder as everyone but Barrett
is down.  Wade comes up as Bryan tries to choke Cody out
because he’s an idiot.  Cody goes down and Wade takes an elbow
to knock him backwards a bit.  Bryan is alone up there and
Wade is on the bridge.  Bryan kicks him down and WINS THE
CASE!  Totally didn’t see that one coming.

Rating: A. I liked the storytelling aspect of this as Bryan
was the MVP of this thing.  He made a ton of saves and
certainly deserved to win it in the end.  The spots in this
were great and Cara going out might have been due to prevent
him from botching something major, which says a lot.  I’m not
sure I can see Bryan winning a title but stranger things have
happened.  GREAT match though.

Vince is here.  Hokey smoke that’s Johnny Ace with him.

Apparently Punk hasn’t signed yet but is in a meeting for a
last second negotiation.

Divas Title: Kelly Kelly vs. Brie Bella

 

Booker says he never dressed like his brother in Harlem Heat. 
Is his memory failing or something?  No idea what you want me
to say here.  They’re both hot, they’re both inept, the match
is slightly longer than a regular match they have on Raw. 
Kelly is champion in case you’re reading this like three years
from now.  It’s a totally boring match and it’s a total food
break for the crowd.  Oh and Eve is with Kelly at ringside
here.   Crowd  is  dead  here.   K2  ends  this  at  like  four
minutes.  Total filler and it knows it.



 

Rating: D. What do you want me to say here?  This match was
nothing  but  the  girls  looked  good  so  I  can’t  call  it  a
failure.  The division is horrible since Kharma got pregnant
and Laycool went down at the same time.  Not a horrible match
but just an extended Raw thing really.  It served its purpose
though I guess.

 

Summerslam ad.  It’s in the summer you know.  Eh Divas in
bikinis is never a bad thing.

We recap Henry vs. Show.  They’re both big, they’re both
strong, they both hurt people.  Yeah that’s about it.

Mark Henry vs. Big Show

 

Henry is in blue here.  They slug it out to start and Show
JUMPS at him with a shoulder block to take Mark down.  Out to
the floor early and Show loads up a chokeslam through the
table but Henry breaks it up.  Show shoves him over the steps
and the bald one is in control.  Scratch that as Henry sends
him into the steps and Show goes back in.  Henry goes for the
knee with a chop block and Show is in trouble.

Boot to the head gets two.  Half crab goes on which makes
sense for once.  Henry?  Psychology?  What’s in this lemonade
I’m drinking?  Show grabs a rope and manages to kick Henry off
which looked rather cool.  Splash/running clothesline hits
Show in the corner and Henry is all angry and such.  Show GOES
UP and hits a shoulder block off the middle rope but he hurts
his knee again.

Both guys are down now and the count gets like three.  Show
loads up the chokeslam but Henry kicks him in the knee to
break it up.  World’s Strongest Slam but it only gets two. 



Dang  I  would  have  thought  that  was  the  ending.   Another
World’s Strongest Slam and a pair of splashes and Show is
finally done.

Rating: C+. Call me crazy but I liked it.  They were going at
it out there and more importantly than anything else, it was
short.  That’s a very key thing to this match and it made
things work a lot better overall.  Henry’s push probably won’t
go anywhere (at least I hope not) but a win like this is
perfectly fine.

Post match Henry Pillmanizes Show’s leg with a Vader Bomb. 
Show goes out on a stretcher saying it’s broken to fill in
some time.

Vince is saying this is a nightmare as Josh comes in to ask if
Punk has re-signed.  He hasn’t apparently but Vince offered
him a huge contract.  Vince talks for a bit and ultimately
says if Punk leaves with the title, may God have mercy on
Cena’s soul.

Alberto Del Rio vs. Kofi Kingston vs. Jack Swagger vs. Evan
Bourne vs. R-Truth vs. Alex Riley vs. The Miz vs. Rey Mysterio

 

Everyone grabs a mini ladder as they come into the ring.  Rey
comes out last and gets almost ZERO reaction.  Everyone has a
ladder and they surround Del Rio, beating him down rather
easily.  Booker picks Evan Bourne which Lawler is surprised
at.  Some of the guys are out of the ring now and Swagger is
thrown out for the second time.  Truth and Miz have a stand
off and duel a bit.

Swagger takes them both out because that’s just smart.  He
sets up a ladder but Kofi and Bourne run in at the same time
for an attempt to go up.  Now they team up and take out some
heels.  Rey gets a rana to take Swagger to the floor again and
Truth takes Kofi out.  Riley crotches him on a ladder and is



the only one standing.  Miz comes in for the save but all the
ladders are too short anyway so it’s not like it matters.

Riley dives over the top and takes out Swagger and Miz in a
nice spot.  Truth dives over to take out all three of them. 
Kofi and Rey do a double dive to take all of them out.  Bourne
goes up and everyone gasps.  SHOOTING STAR PRESS ONTO ALL FIVE
GUYS!!!  Bourne goes up a big ladder but Miz makes the save. 
Bourne gets a hand on it but so does Miz.  Del Rio pops up and
shoves it down as Miz may have hurt his knee.

He landed on it coming down and may have jammed it.  I think
it’s worked but it doesn’t look right AT ALL.  This might be
legit actually.  Miz is carried out but can’t seem to put any
weight on the knee.  I think he might be actually hurt if the
visual is any sign of it.  Truth and Del Rio are both climbed
over (literally) by Rey and Bourne.  The faces hit stereo
ranas to take out the heels.  That looked SWEET.

Swagger is all alone but Kofi is like screw that and jumps
over him onto the ladder.  Swagger puts an ankle lock on him
instead and Riley tries to steal the case but fails.  Rey vs.
Truth at the moment with Rey taking a ladder to the ribs.  He
climbs onto a ladder but falls onto it face first.  Kofi goes
up and uses a ladder as a step down for a Boom Drop onto
Truth.  Booker of course criticizes him for dancing too much.

This match is a lot more choreographed and you can tell it a
lot.  Truth messes up a see-saw spot to Swagger.  Good thing
Swagger was nice enough to sit there and let Truth do it
again.  Rey and Riley slug it out on the ladder but Bourne and
Del Rio get ladders of their own.  Down goes Alberto and Rey
has his hand on it.  All seven guys are on ladders in what
looks like a clothed orgy, which kind of defeats the purpose
but you get the idea.

Down goes Del Rio and there goes Jack too.  Bourne is tossed
but the other four are all there still.  Truth goes down and



Kofi gets a swinging kick to knock Rey off.  He’s all alone
but Swagger makes a last second stop.  They both fall and it
looked VERY bad as Kofi’s knee landed on Swagger’s throat. 
HERE’S MIZ!  He literally hops down the aisle on one leg but
Rey stops (to huge booing).

Rey and Del Rio fight a bit but down goes Del Rio.  Never mind
as he’s coming back up again.  Briefcase to Alberto’s head but
Rey still can’t get it.  REY’S MASK IS OFF!  Everything falls
down and Rey has to cover his face.  Alberto goes up as Rey is
all terrified.  Alberto is all alone and it’s over.  Didn’t
see that one coming.

Rating: B. Good, but nowhere near as good as the SD one.  The
spots here were awesome to say the least but the sloppiness
hurt it a good bit.  Miz coming back in was great and an
awesome  false  finish.   Rey  losing  his  mask  was  rather
surprising and I’m seriously wondering how badly hurt Swagger
is because that didn’t look like a planned fall at all.  Messy
but fun, which is about par for the course in MITB to be
honest.

You get a relatively clear shot of Rey’s face during the
highlight package.

 

We recap Christian vs. Orton, which is more or less Christian
can’t beat Orton and turned heel because his initial title
loss to him was unfair.  If Orton gets disqualified or if
there’s a “bad decision”, Orton loses the title.

Del Rio says he shouldn’t have had to win but this is his
destiny.

Smackdown World Title: Christian vs. Randy Orton

 

After some big match intros we’re ready to go.  Christian



shows  off  some  nice  psychology  as  he  throws  a  chair  in
immediately and tries to get Orton to snap.  The chair goes to
the floor and Orton takes over with relative ease.  The crowd
is totally behind Christian here.  Out to the floor with Orton
in control but Christian takes over back inside.  These two
have had some very good matches so this should be awesome.

They slug it out a bit with Christian mostly in control. 
Orton grabs a rollup for two.  Killswitch doesn’t work and
they  clothesline  each  other  to  the  floor.   Back  in  and
Christian jumps over him and blocks an RKO.  Jackknife cover
gets two for Randy.  There’s the Thesz Press as the fans
aren’t pleased.  Elevated DDT doesn’t work but Christian tries
his spinning dive out of the corner, only to jump into a
dropkick to the ribs.

Christian takes over again as he’s done a lot in this match. 
Top rope headbutt gets two.  Killswitch hits out of almost
nowhere but Orton gets out at 2.999.  Even the crowd is into
this now.  Christian loads up a spear but he hits the post
instead.   Orton  puts  Christian  in  that  over  the  shoulder
backbreaker into the neckbreaker (LOVE that move) for two.  He
sets for the Punt but Christian moves.  Randy settles for the
powerslam instead.

There’s  the  elevated  DDT  and  Christian  is  in  trouble.  
Christian spits in Orton’s face to tick him off and Orton goes
off on him.  He breaks at three though so it’s not a DQ. 
Orton kicks Christian low…and it’s a DQ!  CHRISTIAN WINS THE
TITLE!!!  THAT STIPULATION ACTUALLY WORKED!!!

 

Rating: B-. Good match here but not as good as their usual
stuff.  I can’t believe that ending actually worked either as
I’ve  never  seen  anything  like  it  before.   Granted  it’s
probably so Bryan can come out and cash in but that is what it
is.  Either way this was fine and they continue to have great



matches together.

Orton destroys Christian post match, hitting a bunch of RKOs
on the table while Teddy tries to calm him down.

Ok if Bryan doesn’t come down now, he’s an idiot.  Apparently
he’s an idiot because he’s not here.

We recap Punk vs. Cena.  If you don’t know this, you’re an
idiot.  Basically, Punk went on a massive rant against WWE and
Cena in a worked shoot.  This is his last night with the
company and Vince is involved too.  If Punk leaves with the
title, Cena is fired.

Raw World Title: John Cena vs. CM Punk

 

And here we go.  Punk has an epic reaction as he’s the
hometown boy.  He even has a new shirt.  The crowd is rabid
for Punk.  He sits in the ring and is a total face in the eyes
of the crowd.  HUGE CM Punk chant goes up as we wait on Cena. 
I seriously worry for Cena’s safety if he wins.  OH MAN that
heat is ONS levels.  Punk goes out to be near the crowd for
Cena’s entrance.  Total stoic Cena here as everything he does
is booed out of the building.

They do big match intros and Punk is as over as free beer. 
Here we go.  I’m so fired up for this it’s unreal.  TON of
time for this too.  Punk grabs a headlock and the YOU CAN’T
WRESTLE chants start up.  We actually do some chain wrestling
and Cena is booed out of the building for a snap mare.  They
do some obvious spot calling while Cena has a headlock.  Punk
tries to fire off a spin kick but Cena ducks.

YOU CAN’T WRESTLE chants start up and Punk points at himself
and asks the fans if they mean him.  Punk almost gets an
Anaconda  Vice  but  Cena  reverses  into  an  armbar.   They’re
working slow here but that’s perfectly fine given that they



have over 45 minutes if need be.  Jerry tries to make Punk out
to be the heel here and it’s just failing completely.  There’s
the duel and it’s all CENA SUCKS rather quickly.

Even Cole is against Punk here.  Headlock goes on again as
Cena has mostly controlled here, but we’re only like 5 minutes
in.  Hip toss by Punk sets up a dropkick and Punk speeds
things up a bit.  There’s a headlock of his own and Cena is
down.  We reference Montreal because that’s just what we do
here in WWE.  Punk does You Can’t See Me to Cena and they both
try their finishers but it’s a stalemate.

HUGE  CM  Punk  chant  goes  up  which  is  par  for  the  course
tonight.  Punk goes for the knee and takes over again.  Cena
fires back with the bulldog for two.  Off to a front facelock
and Punk shakes his finger no.  I’ve never seen as many spots
called in a single match.  Cena hits a clothesline and Punk
might have lost a tooth.  Off to an arm trap chinlock which is
close to a Crossface with Cena on his back.

Punk gets up and suplexes his way out of it for two.  Cena
does a Bret Hart chest to the buckle bump which gets two.  All
Punk at this point.  Cena gets something going and hits a
release fisherman’s suplex for two.  AA is reversed again and
Punk gets a quick DDT for two.  Triangle choke goes on Cena
and we slow it down again.  It seems like they’re saving
energy.  They’ve been at it nearly ten minutes and it’s 10:22
so that’s a very likely scenario.

Cena counters out of it but Punk throws him to the floor. 
Punk teases going up but just climbs out instead.  The fans
applaud Punk just for picking Cena up.  The fans chant for
Colt Cabana and there’s a knee to the back of the neck of Cena
while he’s hanging off the apron.  That gets two back in the
ring.  Punk charges at Cena but his arm hits the post to buy
Cena a few seconds.

And never mind as Punk hits a clothesline for two.  Back to



the chinlock as this needs to go a long time since the rest
holds are getting a bit boring.  There are actually some Cena
chants and Punk comes off the middle rope with a spinning
cross body.  Cena might have hurt his knee as he’s going to
the apron a bit.  Punk goes after him but can’t suplex him
back in.  Cena manages to suplex him to the floor and the fans
clap for a bit.

I think the knee was a work as he’s not even holding it at the
moment.  Oh wait yes he is.  That was more or less an FU off
the apron.  Back in the ring that gets two as he’s rubbing the
knee  now.   He  can  stand  on  it  and  hits  another  release
fisherman’s.  Elbow drop gets two.  Cena sets for what looks
like a powerslam but flips Punk forward into a sitout slam for
two.

It’s only 10:30 and they’ve been going at it over 15 minutes. 
The knee looks fine.  It’s boo/yay time and the yays are
winning it.  We go WAY old school with an abdominal stretch. 
HE EVEN HOOKS THE LEG PROPERLY!  Punk hip tosses out of it and
it’s a double clothesline to put them both down.  Cena up
first and he initiates the ending sequence.  The Protobomb is
reversed  though  and  Punk  gets  the  loudest  reaction  for  a
rollup you’ll ever here.

Protobomb hits this time but You Can’t See Me results in a
kick to the head.  Suicide dive takes Cena down and the fans
erupt again.  Punk high fives a fan while he’s still on the
ground in a cool moment.  Punk misses a cross body and now he
Can’t  See  Cena.   Five  Knuckle  Shuffle  hits  at  about  20
minutes.  AA is countered and Punk uses his martial arts for
two.

Punk  is  looking  towards  the  entrance  and  smiles  for  no
apparent reason.  GTS is loaded up but Cena counters into a
gutwrench suplex for two.  Punk fights back with some knees to
the jaw and a bulldog.  Springboard clothesline gets two and
the fans are still totally into this.  The replay shows how



sweet those knees were.  Out of nowhere Cena grabs the STF and
Punk is in trouble!  Oh of course he makes the rope but it
takes awhile for him to get there.

As Cena goes for Punk again he gets caught in the side of the
head with a big old kick for two.  Cena rolls through a cross
body but the AA is countered into the GTS but Cena grabs the
leg and the STF is back on again!  Punk can’t make the ropes
but Cena pulls him back to the middle again.  Cole says it’s a
matter of time and he’s right.  It’ll just be multiple more
minutes because Punk manages to counter from the mat into the
Anaconda Vice.  SWEET!

Cena gets back up there’s the AA for TWO.  This is getting
awesome as they used the slow build.  I’m glued to my screen
which hasn’t happened since a few years ago with Taker vs.
Shawn.  Top rope legdrop is countered via something like a
powerbomb for two.  Punk almost Hulks Up and says it’s time to
Go To Sleep.  He loads it up but Cena grabs the rope and
clotheslines him on it.

The top rope legdrop hits this time but it only gets two. 
These kickouts are incredible.  They’re not going to end the
match but they’ve built it up so well and the audience being
so into them is making up the difference.  Cena is getting his

19th wind and looks like he wants the AA.  It hits clean again
and PUNK KICKS OUT.  Cena tries an AA off the middle rope but
Punk fights out of it.

He manages to get a top rope hurricanrana but Cena goes to the
corner to escape.  Corner knee sets up the GTS and Cole is
scared to death.  The knee only hits the ribs and Cena manages
to fall out of the ring instead of being in pinning position. 
And here’s Vince with Johnny Ace.  The distraction lets Cena
get the STF and Vince sends Johnny Ace to ring the bell.  Cena
hits the floor and blasts Ace, saying he doesn’t want it that
way.  Vince and Cena have a staredown in the aisle and Cena
says it’s my way.  He charges back into the ring and there’s



the GTS and PUNK WINS!

Rating: A+. Excellent match as I’m sure you got here as the
whole thing came off as completely epic.  Cena almost had to
lose here due to the sake of his own safety.  Vince screwing
himself over is a great thing because that’s how it had to
be.  Great stuff here and the show ending with Punk being as
popular as anyone imaginable is excellent.  Awesome stuff here
and an awesome show.

Vince jumps on commentary and says to kill the music.  He
wants Alberto out here NOW to cash in.  Alberto runs out and
Punk kicks him in the head almost immediately to take him
down.  Punk goes into the crowd and that’s probably the safest
place in the world for him.  The bell didn’t ring and Del Rio
never cashed in officially.

Overall Rating: A. Well that was incredible.  From top to
bottom this was great stuff and nothing was bad on it at all. 
Even the Divas had their looks going for them so you can’t
complain there.  Great stuff overall and a shocking ending,
which was exactly what this needed.  Zero complaints and it
more than lived up to the hype.  Can’t wait for tomorrow now,
which is the whole point of the show.  Loved it.

 

Results

Daniel Bryan won the Smackdown Money in the Bank Briefcase

Kelly Kelly b. Brie Bella – K2

Mark Henry b. Big Show – Splash

Alberto Del Rio won the Raw Money in the Bank Briefcase

Christian b. Randy Orton via DQ – Orton kicks Christian low

CM Punk b. John Cena – GTS



 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews

Update on the E-Books
First of all, thank you all very much for buying them so far. 
It has sold far better than I was expecting and and I hope you
all enjoyed it.  The first book is of course still available
at Amazon in the US at:

And in England at:

England  Link

And in Canada at:

Canada Link

It’s available in every other major Amazon site as well.  Just
search 1998 Monday Night Raw and it should be the first result
that comes up.

 

As for the second e-book…… I’ve already started it and I’m
hoping to have it out this month in time for Wrestlemania. 
It’s a FAR more in depth book and will likely be much longer. 
It’s a history book with over 200 matches reviewed, many of
them being reviewed either for the first time or with a new
review done.  The stuff between the matches will be ALL NEW
material.  I’m already proud of this and I have the whole
thing mapped out already.  Stay around for that and I’ll give
you some more details on it in the future.

 

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2013/02/26/update-on-the-e-books/
http://www.amazon.co.uk/Complete-Monday-Night-Reviews-ebook/dp/B00B9K3POI/ref=sr_1_1?ie=UTF8&qid=1361918042&sr=8-1
http://www.amazon.ca/Complete-Monday-Night-Reviews-ebook/dp/B00B9K3POI/ref=sr_1_1?ie=UTF8&qid=1361918086&sr=8-1


Thanks for your support

KB

 

On  This  Day:  February  26,
2010 – Smackdown: It’s Time
To Point At A Sign
Smackdown
Date:  February 26, 2010
Location: Bradley Center, Milwaukee, Wisconsin
Commentators: Todd Grisham, Matt Striker

This is a little trip back to the past for the sake of the day the show
aired. We’re just after the Elimination Chamber and on the road to
Wrestlemania 26. I barely remember anything about this time period but I
believe Batista and Jericho both won world titles on Sunday and Shawn is
about to face Undertaker again in his retirement match. We’ll find out
the rest in a bit so let’s get to it.

We open with the introduction of the new World Champion Chris Jericho. Oh
that’s right he’s going to face Edge at Mania. The champ says that he’s
the new champion and then he says it again. It took him fifteen months
but he’s finally gotten back to where he belongs. Monday was supposed to
be his inauguration as champion but instead Edge interfered and broke it
up. Jericho says he didn’t deserve that treatment but here’s Edge with a
rebuttal.

Edge hates to admit it but Jericho did what he set out to do on Sunday.
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Jericho says he did it because he’s the best in the world. Edge lists off
some of Jericho’s accomplishments and says spear more and more with each
one. After listing the final thing he says spear about ten times and is
looking Jericho straight in the eyes.

Edge thinks the spears are getting into Jericho’s mind because he sees
fear in his eyes. Jericho knows he can beat Edge but Edge still sees
doubt in the champ’s eyes. Edge doesn’t want any excuses at Wrestlemania
because if Jericho isn’t at his best, it means a spear. Jericho says Edge
will never spear him again and there’s a shot to the non-champion’s head.
The Codebreaker is blocked and there’s a spear to take Jericho down. Nice
opening segment but just shouting SPEAR over and over again never worked
for Edge.

The MITB case is above the ring.

Money in the Bank Qualifying Match: John Morrison vs. Dolph Ziggler vs.
R-Truth

Of the eight MITB spots, only Christian is in so far. Truth has his NXT
Rookie David Otunga here with him. Yeah this was when NXT was an actual
competition and pretty awesome actually. Ziggy heads to the floor almost
immediately but both other guys head to the floor after him. That goes
nowhere so we get Morrison vs. Truth in the ring. Truth does his flipping
around sequence and hits the leg lariat for two. The cover draws Ziggler
back in but he heads back to the floor again right after.

Morrison his a dropkick for two as Ziggler makes another save. John
chases Dolph around the ring before Dolph heads back in to get beaten up
by Truth. Ziggler gets sent to the floor where Truth hits (in the loosest
sense of the word) a big dive to take him out. We take a break and come
back with Ziggler hooking a chinlock on Truth. Morrison comes back in but
is immediately sent to the floor again.

Ziggler hooks a sleeper, his finisher at the time, on Truth and gets the



bodyscissors as well. Morrison runs in for the save and gets a Fameasser
for his troubles. A reverse slam gets the same on Morrison as Truth is
down on the floor. Morrison grabs a quick small package for two but Truth
gets in in time for the save. Ziggler gets two on Truth off a dropkick
but can’t hit the Zig Zag. Instead a belly to belly puts Truth down for
two and a small package gets the same for Truth.

Morrison comes back in and pounds away on Dolph, only to get caught by
the spinning forearm from Truth. That gets two from both Truth and
Ziggler after the latter throws Truth to the floor. Dolph loads up a
superplex but Truth comes back in to break it up, shoving Ziggler out to
the floor in the process. A sunset bomb by Morrison takes Truth down but
John can’t cover. Starship Pain hits but Ziggler breaks up ANOTHER cover
by pulling Morrison out to the floor. Dolph slides in and steals the pin
and the spot in the ladder match.

Rating: B. Nice fast paced match here with all three guys looking good.
Ziggler was starting to rise up the card at this point but he wasn’t
quite there yet. Morrison was the likely candidate to go on and win
something big before the end of the year but it would wind up being his
old partner named Miz that won the world title first, which shocked a lot
of people. Anyway, very fun triple threat here and I think Truth/Morrison
would hook up as a team soon after this.

Career vs. Streak is official for Wrestlemania.

Women’s Title: Mickie James vs. Michelle McCool

Mickie is defending and Vickie Guerrero is guest referee for no apparent
reason. Apparently Mickie accidentally threw cottage cheese on Vickie.
I’m sorry I asked for a reason. Michelle grabs a headlock to start and
runs Mickie over with a shoulder block. She dances a bit in celebration
but Mickie erupts with a tackle and punches for no count because Vickie
is yelling at Layla. Mickie avoids a charging Michelle and sends her to
the floor for a baseball slide. A nice rana sends Michelle flying onto



the floor as Vickie screeches.

Layla gets kicked in the face but the distraction allows McCool to take
over with some hair pulling. Beth Phoenix is watching in the back. James
comes back with some forearms but they don’t get her very far. Michelle’s
powerbomb is countered into a rana but she comes back with a belly to
belly, only to have Vickie fall out of the ring on an attempt to slide
into counting position. Mickie gets a rollup but Vickie slaps her in the
face. A big boot from Michelle is enough for the pin and the title.

Rating: D. I guess they were going for the screwjob here but it didn’t
work for the most part. Even after hearing the explanation for the feud,
I’m still not sure why Vickie and Mickie don’t get along. Maybe they
don’t like rhyming names or something. Anyway, it still amazes me how
much better the divas seem here. They seem much more serious and
competent than they are in modern times. The fact that this is three
years old makes it all the more stunning.

Money in the Bank Qualifying Match: Kane vs. Drew McIntyre

Drew is IC Champion and undefeated here. He was supposed to go and win
the world title eventually but hey, domestic violence with a Diva can
derail plans. If nothing else we get the full Broken Dreams entrance for
Drew which is still awesome. Drew’s big boot is caught by Kane and
there’s an uppercut from the Big Bald. A suplex gets two for Kane but
Drew slides to the apron and hits a neckbreaker onto the top rope to take
over.

A BIG clothesline gets two for the champion and it’s off to a cravate.
Kane fights out of it with the side slam for two but the top rope
clothesline misses. A modified Zig Zag (even the announcers call it that)
gets two for McIntyre but he can’t hook the Future Shock DDT. Instead
it’s a big boot by Kane for two which shocks the announcers way more than
it should. The referee gets tripped up for what appears to be inadvertent
reasons as Drew can’t hook the Future Shock again. Kane kicks him in the



head for the surprise pin to end the undefeated streak. Well that’s
sudden.

Rating: C-. Not much of a match here and the ending was really weird.
Instead of a big move or anything it was just a quick boot to the face
for a pin. If I remember right this match wouldn’t count or something
like that which became a running theme for McIntyre matches over the next
few weeks. Nothing special here though.

Drew goes on a path of rage post match and yells at Striker for no
apparent reason.

Here’s Miz, who at the moment is a Unified Tag Champion and the US
Champion, meaning he has three belts. Be Jealous I guess. He says that
since he’s a tag champion he can go to any show he wants, but he still
doesn’t have a match at Wrestlemania. Miz insults Teddy Long a bit which
brings out the bald GM. Since Miz’s partner Big Show isn’t here, we can’t
have a tag title match. Instead it’s going to be Miz one on one with
Edge.

Cheech and Chong are hosting Raw. Good freaking grief.

Money in the Bank Qualifying Match: CM Punk vs. Shelton Benjamin

This is back when Punk actually had hair. Shelton is freshly back on
Smackdown and freshly face as well I believe. Feeling out process to
start until Shelton gets in some kicks to the chest to send Punk to the
floor. Benjamin charges in like an idiot though and gets guillotined down
on the top rope. A hard whip into the corner gets two for CM and it’s off
to a front facelock.

Punk hits a swinging neckbreaker for two and it’s off to a figure four
necklock. Shelton stands up in an impressive display of power and hits a
quick suplex for two. In an impressive display of athleticism, Benjamin



jumps to the top rope and springs back for a clothesline for two. Shelton
was INSANELY athletic but the Gold Standard thing killed him.

Punk hits a high kick for two but can’t hit the bulldog out of the
corner. Luke Gallows (currently Doc in Aces and 8’s) tries to interfere
but Rey Mysterio runs out and takes him down. Paydirt (jumping Downward
Spiral) hits Punk out of nowhere for the upset pin to send Shelton to
Mania.

Rating: C+. Better match here than I was expecting but Shelton was so
bored by this Gold thing and it was obvious. To go from as hot as he was
a few years earlier to this is a very telling sign. Punk was perfect in
the Straightedge Messiah role but the angle got stopped very early
because they wouldn’t let Punk win anything. Good match here and better
than I was expecting to be sure.

We look at the Mania card, which looks way better than I remember it.

Edge vs. The Miz

This is non-title of course. Edge is very aggressive to start but Miz
hides in the corner like any heel worth anything. Off to a headlock by
the Canadian as we hear about Miz’s NXT rookie: Daniel Bryan. Edge easily
takes him down to the mat and Miz is frustrated. Miz heads to the floor
where Edge sends him back first into the barricade. Back in and Miz tries
to get a big boot up in the corner, only for Edge to slip by him and ram
Miz’s face into the mat. Miz sends him out to the floor to FINALLY get a
breather as we take a break.

Back with Miz holding a chinlock for a bit before getting two off a
running knee to the face. A running big boot to the back of Edge’s head
in the corner connects and the Canadian is in big trouble. Miz goes up
top for an ax handle but Edge blocks it and comes back with a flapjack to
take over. The Canadian hits a Russian (legsweep) on the American as
Daniel Bryan is watching in the back. The Edge-O-Matic gets two but Miz



decks him in the head to slow Edge down. The Skull Crushing Finale is
countered into an Impaler and the spear is good for the pin.

Rating: C. Miz wasn’t quite up to the level of Edge yet but at the same
time, Edge was nowhere near back to what his top form was. That ankle
injury was the latest in a LONG line of injuries for Edge and he was only
starting to get back to normal when he had to retire the next year
because of his neck. Not a great main event but it did its job well
enough.

Surprisingly enough no Jericho run in to end the show.

Overall Rating: B-. This was a nice surprise and a fun reminder of why
Smackdown used to be so fun. Back in the day you would get entertaining
shows like this one with a ton of wrestling and some nice quality matches
that actually ACCOMPLISHED SOMETHING. 2010 was a good year for the blue
guys but don’t worry: WWE would manage to screw it up soon enough.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews

Why  I  Watch  Wrestling  (Bit
More On Punk vs. Cena)
Last  night was a great example. For every lame show, for
every stupid promo, for every time Brooke Hogan has to appear
on my TV, there’s a chance, albeit a slim one, that you’ll get
something like what we got last night.  Last night’s main
event was everything I could ask for in a wrestling match: it
had build, it had drama, it had action, it had surprises, it
had a white hot crowd, it meant something in the long run, and
I didn’t expect it.
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In short, I watch wrestling because you never know what you
might get to see on any given night.  That’s what makes it so
fun to watch.  Yeah it’s probably false hope most of the time,
but you never can tell what they might bust out.  Awesome
match last night still.

 

Oh and one more thing: why is it being compared to the MITB
match?  They’re totally different things and of course the PPV
match should have been better.  It’s not a fair comparison to
make, but this is the internet so it’s going to be made
anyway.

Monday Night Raw – February
25, 2013: Perhaps The Best TV
Match I Have Ever Seen
Monday  Night Raw
Date: February 25, 2013
Location: American Airlines Center, Dallas, Texas
Commentators: Jerry Lawler, Michael Cole

Tonight is a big show as we have two major matches: Punk vs. Cena for
Cena’s title shot and Vince having a fight with Paul Heyman. Other than
that, Undertaker returned at a house show on Saturday and there’s a
chance that he could be back tonight. There’s also the possibility of
Lesnar being in the house, but most importantly of all: WE GET TO MAKE
FUN OF GLENN BECK! Odds are we get a midget sighting. Let’s get to it.

We open with a recap of Brock attacking Vince a few weeks back as well as

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2013/02/25/monday-night-raw-february-25-2013-perhaps-the-best-tv-match-i-have-ever-seen/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2013/02/25/monday-night-raw-february-25-2013-perhaps-the-best-tv-match-i-have-ever-seen/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2013/02/25/monday-night-raw-february-25-2013-perhaps-the-best-tv-match-i-have-ever-seen/


the scene from last week with Cena challenging Punk.

Here’s Vince on crutches to open the show. He says we need something big
on Raw every week until Wrestlemania so why not start with a fight. Vince
should be able to do this one one leg or no legs, so let’s bring out the
Ultimate Fighter, Paul Heyman. Cue Heyman himself in what I guess you
would call fighting clothes. He’s in workout pants and what looks to be a
workout sweatshirt.

Heyman insults the Dallas Cowboys before talking about how he’s seen
Vince take on every promoter as well as the US Government. He offers
Vince a chance to make an executive decision, but as he’s talking Paul
spears down Vince and takes out the knee. A crutch shot to the leg keeps
Vince down but Vince blocks the other crutch shot. He hits Heyman in the
back with it but here’s Lesnar.

Heyman has rolled to the floor so it’s just Brock and Vince alone in the
ring. Lesnar stares Vince down and is ready to go but Vince wisely begs
off. Cue HHH as Vince bails to the floor. He’s got the leather jacket and
the water bottle so you can tell this is serious. The fight is on
immediately and HHH sends Lesnar into the post, apparently busting him
open. Another post shot has Lesnar reeling and a clothesline puts Brock
into the timekeeper’s area.

HHH goes to get a crutch but it allows Brock to fight back. Lesnar hits
an AA (not an F5 but an AA) to put HHH onto the announce table. We head
back inside with Brock bringing in a chair, only to walk into a
spinebuster. A big chair shot to Brock’s back sends him to the floor and
there’s a BIG blood stain on the mat. HHH stands tall.

Ryback vs. Dolph Ziggler

No intro for Mr. MITB. Ryback easily picks Ziggler up and throws him
around to start but walks into a dropkick for one. Ziggler tries to keep
things moving fast but he charges into a powerslam to put him right back
down. A few chops in the corner stagger Ziggler as the fans chant
Goldberg. Ryback hits a modified Oklahoma Stampede (powerslam out of the
corner) to send Ziggler to the floor as we take a break.



Back with Ziggler caught in a long delayed vertical suplex. We see about
twenty seconds of it so who knows how long it actually was. Dolph rolls
to the floor so Ryback goes to retrieve him, only to have Langston take
Ryback’s head off with a clothesline. Back in and Ryback shoves Ziggler
away, only to get caught in a running DDT for two.

The Fameasser misses so there’s a sleeper on Ryback instead. Ryback
counters with a kind of Stunner and starts throwing Ziggler around like
he isn’t even there. AJ gets on the apron but Langston’s interference
doesn’t work. Ryback hits a kind of spinebuster to Ziggler and Dolph is
Shell Shocked for the pin at 11:08.

Rating: C+. It’s nice to see Ryback get a big win again and who better to
get one on than the reigning king of the jobbers of WWE? Langston vs.
Ryback is likely going to be talked about now, despite the fact that they
don’t need to fight just because they’re similar. Anyway, decent match
here and good to see Ryback get a win for a change.

Trailer for The Call, starring Halle Berry and with David Otunga.

Here’s CM Punk with something to say. He says that tonight is a night of
history and a night that people are going to tell their grandchildren
about. It’s the end as well as the beginning but tonight isn’t about
Wrestlemania or the people. It isn’t even about the WWE Championship.
It’s not about the future and what is more important than the Rock: it’s
about PUNK. Punk goes into a big rant about how he important he is before
finally saying that in this world, he is god.

The latest inductee into the WWE Hall of Fame: Donald Trump. Given how
much he’s done with Wrestlemania over the years, this shouldn’t be a big
surprise.

Great Khali vs. Mark Henry

Khali chops him into the corner to start and Henry rolls to the floor.
Back inside and Henry easily hits the World’s Strongest Slam for the pin
at 1:24. This was nothing.

We get a look at Marine 3 starring the Miz.



Fandango debuts Friday on Smackdown.

Here’s Miz for MizTV with guests Alberto Del Rio, Jack Swagger and Zeb
Colter. After a break, Miz wants to talk to Jack and Zeb to start things
off. Zeb says he’s here to talk to Gleen Beck but since he chickened out,
he’ll take Del Rio instead. Colter talks about the problem in America:
eleven million undocumented workers who are all calling for amnesty
instead of being deported. Those eleven million illegals (his word) are
making it harder for Americans by taking things that belong to honest
Americans. Alberto cuts Colter off but Miz says let the champion talk.

Miz asks Del Rio how hard it is to become a citizen in Mexico. Colter
says it takes ten years to become a citizen in Mexico because of all the
corruption. Also foreigners can’t own property in Mexico. Colter wants to
know what’s wrong with Mexicans in that regard. Zeb says this isn’t
personal, but rather it’s about what Del Rio represents to his people.
Colter wants there to only be one Alberto Del Rio success story because
he doesn’t want more criminals in his country.

Del Rio goes on a rant about how America belongs to everyone and how
America is built on immigrants. He talks about the American Dream of
working hard to make everything possible. Del Rio calls himself living
proof of that and says Swagger and Colter are hiding behind the
Constitution like bullies. Swagger says WE THE PEOPLE will see Del Rio at
Wrestlemania.

During the commercial, Colter yelled at Miz for conducting a biased
interview, allowing Swagger to run Miz over with a clothesline.

Antonio Cesaro vs. Randy Orton

Orton hits a quick elbow to start followed by a t-bone suplex of all
things for two. Cesaro comes back with the gutwrench suplex for two of
his own and we hit the chinlock. Orton easily fights out of it and hits
the powerslam to load up the Elevated DDT. Cesaro will have none of that
though and snaps Randy’s neck across the top rope. The backbreaker puts
Cesaro into the corner though, only for him to get a boot up. Cesaro goes
to the middle rope and dives into the RKO for the surprise pin at 3:02.



Rating: C-. The ending was good but did we really need to see the US
Champion lose in three minutes completely clean? That’s the second
straight loss in a row on Raw for Cesaro which makes me think he’ll be
champion for a long time to come. Nothing to see here and I have no idea
what either guy will be doing at Mania.

HELL NO argues over which of them could beat the Prime Time Players on
their own. Vickie and Maddox come up to annoy the champions. Due to what
Kane and Bryan argued over earlier, the match against the Players will
have Kane with one arm tied behind his back and Bryan blindfolded.

We get a trailer for Wrestlemania 21 (you read that right) with JBL and
Cena imitating the climax of A Few Good Men.

Next up: Sheamus’ Oscar snubs?

Here’s Sheamus in a suit to talk about the Oscars last night. He watched
the Oscars last night and he has a bone to pick with the Academy: they
ignored Wade Barrett. This leads us to the trailer for Dead Man Down
which has nothing from Barrett in it. Sheamus shows us another clip with
Barrett in the background but not saying a word. “Tom Hanks wishes he
could have done Forrest Gump that good!”

This brings out Barrett with a rebuttal. Wade talks about how the Irish
love green and that’s apparent right now given how jealous Sheamus
clearly is right now. Tomorrow night Barrett is going to be walking a red
carpet while Sheamus returns his suit. Sheamus says make sure the camera
get your good side but with a nose like that, the good side doesn’t
exist. They nearly brawl but Barrett bails so he can look good at his
premiere tomorrow.

Cody Rhodes vs. R-Truth

Damien Sandow is on commentary. Truth speeds things up to start and
Damien calls the hip thrusting disgusting. Cody kicks Truth’s leg in the
corner and hits a release front suplex to take over. The announcers talk
about bromances which apparently appears in the dictionary. Cody hooks a
full nelson on the mat but Truth fights up. Cody sends him into the rope
but gets caught in a bad looking Little Jimmy for the pin at 2:24.



Post match Sandow runs in and is quickly dispatched.

We get a Zeb Colter/Jack Swagger video about Americans losing their jobs
to illegal immigrants. They promise to correct the wrongs in this
country.

HELL NO vs. Prime Time Players

Bryan is blindfolded and Kane has an arm tied behind his back. Bryan and
Titus start but Daniel grabs the referee for the NO Lock by mistake. The
Players mess with Bryan with the whistles and Titus hits a clothesline to
the back of the head to take over. Off to Young who sends Bryan to the
floor where Kane tries to help him. Bryan hits Kane by mistake before
heading back in. Young misses a charge into the post and Kane tags
himself in. After beating up Young for a bit, a one armed chokeslam is
enough to pin Darren at 3:30.

Rating: D+. This was your standard comedy match that was missing the
comedy. I’m not sure what this was supposed to accomplish other than
making the Players look even more worthless than they already do. Bryan
and Kane still fight but they still win matches so who knows where it’s
going. Other than Shield, is there anyone around that could beat them
anyway?

We recap the opening fight with HHH vs. Lesnar.

Here’s the Shield with something to say. Ambrose talks about how they’re
what’s best for WWE right now and any three man team they send out will
be dispatched just like the others. Reigns says believe in the Shield or
be turned into dust. Rollins talks about the three wins they’ve had over
super team after super team. He asks if there’s anyone else to fight them
and here’s Sheamus. He says come up here and fight him but as Ambrose and
Reigns go after him, Orton sneaks in with an RKO to take out Rollins. I
saw those two team up against Shield at a house show a few weeks ago so
they’ve been practicing.

Jack Swagger vs. The Miz

This was set up by Swagger’s sneak attack earlier. Miz knocks him to the



floor to start but Swagger rams him into the apron to take over. Back in
and a shot to the back staggers Miz as the fans chant for the non-super
patriot. Miz kicks away at Jack’s knee but gets clotheslined right back
down. A suplex floors Miz again and there’s the Vader Bomb for two. Off
to a quick armbar on Miz but he comes back with a neckbreaker to get
himself a breather.

Swagger suplexes him back down for two but charges into a boot. Miz hits
the running clothesline in the corner followed by the top rope ax handle
for two. A sunset flip gets two more for Miz but Swagger breaks up a DDT.
He shoves Miz into the ropes where Miz’s ankle is tied up, giving Swagger
the opening he needs. A chop block takes Miz down and the Patriot Lock
ends this at 7:13.

Rating: C. Swagger isn’t terrible but he’s still too similar to what he
was just a year or so ago. Either way, the match here was basic but ok.
I’m guessing there isn’t going to be any public embarrassment for Swagger
after the incident last week, but maybe they’re going to punish him
behind the scenes. Match was just ok.

After Lawler and Cole plug Sonic for a bit, we look at a video from the
end of last week with the debut of the new title and Punk attacking Cena.

We get a Tout from HHH about Lesnar and we see the opening brawl again.

Here are some Touts from fans about what we saw earlier. Nothing of note
here.

Cena talks about how important this match against Punk is. He talks about
how tonight it’s about to going to Wrestlemania and he requested this
match to prove that he’s back. If you still believe in him, you’ll
believe that everyone else’s time is up and our time is now.

We get a clip of Robot Combat League hosted by Chris Jericho.

We get a clip of Undertaker returning at a show in Waco this past
weekend.

John Cena vs. CM Punk



The winner gets the shot at Rock at Wrestlemania. They have a ton of time
left too. After some big match intros we’re ready to go. The fans are of
course split on Cena as we get some chain wrestling to start. Punk gets
in the ropes to break up a headlock before putting on one of his own. A
hip toss puts Punk on the floor and we take a break. Back with Punk
getting backdropped but popping back up with a clothesline to take
control again. A neckbreaker gets two on cena and it’s off to a neck
vice.

Cena powers out of it and slams Punk to the mat before hooking a front
facelock to slow things down. Off to a headlock instead but Punk shoves
him off and hits a leg lariat for two. Off to a CM chinlock now but Cena
fights back up. He hits a shoulder block but Punk ducks an attempt at a
second. The suicide dive takes out Cena on the floor and we take another
break.

Back with Cena escaping an abdominal stretch and hitting the shoulders
again. There’s the ProtoBomb but Punk counters into the Anaconda Vice.
Cena rolls over into a cover for two but Punk hits a swinging neckbreaker
for two more. Sweet sequence there. Cena picks the leg for the STF but
Punk makes the rope.

The springboard clothesline gets two more on Cena but Punk loads up a
second, only for Cena to step to the side and hook the STF. Punk slips
out and puts the Vice on again but Cena counters into a Crossface (called
the STF by that lunkhead Cole). Punk rolls backwards into a small package
for two and both guys are down again. They slug it out and Cena is
getting madder on each punch he throws.

Punk kicks him in the ribs but the high kick misses. There’s the
ProtoBomb but Punk kicks him in the head to escape the Shuffle. The GTS
is countered into a sunset flip attempt but Punk sits on Cena for two.
The bulldog by Punk is countered and there’s the Shuffle. AA is countered
as is the GTS but Cena hits a Batista Bomb for two. The place is losing
their minds on these kickouts. John goes up top but Punk gets up before
Cena can try anything.

Cena blocks whatever Punk is trying and knocks him down, setting up the



top rope Fameasser for two. Cena can barely follow up though and the high
kick puts in the corner. Punk hits a WICKED running knee in the corner
but Cena IMMEDIATELY hits the AA for two. Punk rolls to the floor and
Cena has no idea what else he can do here. Cena goes out after him but
gets sent HARD into the post. He isn’t moving an inch at nine but is
somehow in by ten.

Back in and the GTS gets two and now Punk is ticked off. Another GTS is
countered into an STF attempt and even with Punk trying to fight off the
hold, Cena locks it in. Punk raises his hand to tap but SOMEHOW gets to
the ropes. He kicks Cena in the knee and busts out a piledriver for a
VERY close two and we get multiple frustrated covers. Punk goes up top
and the Macho Elbow misses, allowing Cena to hit a FREAKING HURRICANRANA
and the AA for the pin at 26:32.

Rating: A+. WOW. This doesn’t happen often but I was sitting there
watching this match with my jaw hanging open. Those near falls were as
good as I have seen this side of Austin vs. Rock at Wrestlemania and I
had no idea what they were going to do until the ending. This was a PPV
main event for free on Raw and was one of the best TV matches I have ever
seen. Absolutely amazing and to people who say “well it wasn’t THAT
good”, you’re wrong. Period.

Cena poses to end the show.

Overall Rating: B+. I usually write these ratings before the main event
but I had to redo it because of that match. That raised this from a B- to
what it is here. That’s happened maybe once in all the years I’ve been
doing this. The main event really is that good and you need to find a
copy of it as soon as you can.

As for the rest of the show, it wasn’t a masterpiece but the most
important thing here is that we can see the Wrestlemania card taking
shape. We have our title matches and tonight it looks like some stuff was
set up, but Shield vs. Orton/Sheamus doesn’t make sense as it looked like
they were setting up Sheamus vs. Barrett. Either is a good option but the
tag match probably fits better. Either way, the energy tonight was a good
sign and I’m fired up for the Old School show next week. Oh and did I



mention a GREAT main event? Very good but not great stuff here.

Results

Ryback b. Dolph Ziggler – Shell Shock

Mark Henry b. Great Khali – World’s Strongest Slam

Randy Orton b. Antonio Cesaro – RKO

R-Truth b. Cody Rhodes – Little Jimmy

HELL NO b. Prime Time Players – Chokeslam to Young

John Cena b. CM Punk – Attitude Adjustment

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my
ebook of Monday Night Raw Reviews on Amazon at

OLD SCHOOL RAW NEXT WEEK!!!!
OH

 

FREAKING

 

YES!!!!!
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WWE Hall of Fame: Class of
2012
The last full one to date. Edge

This  was obvious from the moment Edge said that he had to
retire due to injury.  While Edge is a FAR cry from one of the
all time elites, he does have arguably the most impressive
resume ever provided you don’t dig too deep into it.  There
was  never  a  title  that  he  didn’t  win  and  he  held  more
championship than anyone in company history.  You have to put
him in the Hall of Fame for that alone.

 

Four Horsemen

For me this is the real headliner.  They’re the greatest
stable of all time and had one of the most powerful rosters
ever.  If any team or faction is allowed in it should be them
and that’s all there is to it.  Easy yes.

 

Ron Simmons

I go back and forth on this one.  Simmons was indeed the first
black man to hold a world title and had a decent tag career
with Bradshaw.  That being said though, he never was much of
note as WCW Champion and the vast majority of his career was
spent as a glorified enforcer.  Is it enough to get him into
the Hall of Fame?  I can let him in with a yes, but it’s a yes
that is so shaky that a stiff breeze would change my mind.

 

Yokozuna
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This is another good example of someone who was very good when
he was good and very bad when he was bad.  When he was bad, he
was a disturbing looking man due to his enormous weight.  WHen
he was good, he was the top heel in the company for the better
part of  a year.  That being said, it was quite a solid year
and I think that alone is enough to make him world champion. 
I can go yes here again, but it’s also not a solid yes.

 

Mil Mascaras

Think what you want about the numerous stories involving his
ego and refusal to sell a lot of stuff, Mascaras is a HUGE
star in Mexico and one of the biggest stars in the history of
wrestling.  He appeared in the WWF back in the 70s through the
90s as well as having major appearances worldwide.  This is
another of those guys that you have to have in a wrestling
Hall of Fame if you want it to be taken seriously.

 

Mike Tyson

I usually dislike the celebrity inductions, but given how big
a deal Tyson was in 1998, I have no problem here.  Tyson was a
huge boom to WWE and made Wrestlemania 14 as big of a deal as
it was.  Another easy yes here.

 

That’s it for the complete Hall of Fame classes up to this
point.  As is the case with 99% of stuff WWE does, a lot of it
is great, a lot of it is poor, a lot of it scratches your head
and makes you wonder what they were thinking.  The WWE Hall of
Fame can’t be taken seriously due to how easy it is to get in
along  with  some  of  the  older  inductees.   The  problem  is
they’ve inducted too many people, making further classes far
weaker by comparison.  There are also a bunch of names that



need to be inducted but haven’t been for whatever reason, so
it’s hard to take this thing seriously.  It’s fun to see
though and that’s the important idea.

 

I’ll look at the 2013 class on the day of the inductions.

HHH Returns On Raw
Two  guesses on who he came out to fight.  Hint: His name is
Brock Lesnar.  We all knew this was coming and there’s nothing
we can do to stop it.  What a waste for the sake of HHH’s ego.

Donald  Trump  Inducted  Into
WWE Hall of Fame
I  have zero problem with this.  He hosted two Wrestlemanias,
appeared at Mania 7 and was involved in one of the biggest
drawing shows of all time.  Trump may be slimy, but he’s done
a lot with WWE and I have no issue with putting him in.
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Thought of the Day: Statute
of Limitations
I’m  watching Wrestlemania 14 and this question occurs to me:
Shamrock  keeps  beating  up  referees  after  he  wins  the
Intercontinental Title so the referee reverses his decision. 
Even though the match ended three minutes earlier.  What is
the statute of limitations for changing an ending to a match? 
Could Shamrock have cut Hebner off in the parking lot six
months later and have the decision reversed there?  Wouldn’t
the thirty day title defense requirement be up for whomever
the title is returned to?  I can feel the walls of the
wrestling time continuum crumbling as I think about this.
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